August Board Highlights

Dear TCA Family and Friends,

TCA's Board of Directors would like to share some highlights from our August 8, 2022, meeting:

Welcome Mrs. Hawkins and Farewell Dr. Andre

At this month's meeting, we welcomed Mrs. Kelli Hawkins to the Board to start her three-year term, and we also said farewell and gave thanks to Dr. Terence Andre for his years of service to the Board.

Board Officers for this Year

Newly elected Board Officers for the upcoming year:

Mr. James Fradette - Chair

Mr. Tim Hannan - Vice Chair

Mrs. Sonya Wittleder – Secretary

Mr. Travis Williams - Treasurer

Sunset Amphitheater

Dr. Sojourner updated the Board on our current signed agreement with Sunset Operations LLC, which includes an offer to rent our North Campus parking lots on an event-by-event basis when there are no other TCA activities scheduled. If there are any rental opportunities available (on a non-interference basis), Sunset Operations LLC would provide a rental fee, shuttle service, parking attendants, CSPD-based security, and custodial/cleanup. In addition, TCA Administration has proposed a mutually beneficial concept involving construction of another parking lot and an additional North Campus access road. Related early-stage discussions are ongoing, and we anticipate periodic updates and involvement by our Board, with further communications to our community as we learn more.

President/Board Goals

The President/Board Goals for the 2022-23 school year were approved. Two focus areas this coming year will be 1) Celebrating TCA's 25th Silver Anniversary while "Remembering our Roots," and 2) Investigation of a possible Digital Health Initiative, spearheaded by the Board/Administration Digital Health Committee, with member Directors Mr. Palmer and Mrs. Wittleder, and administration members Dr. Sojourner, Mr. Jolly, and Dr. Thomason.

As always, if you have any feedback for the Board, email us at: talk2tcaboard@gmail.com.

We look forward to seeing everyone back at school next week!

Sonya Wittleder Board Secretary

TCA Board of Directors

The Classical Academy exists to assist parents in their mission to develop exemplary citizens, equipped with analytical thinking skills, virtuous character, and a passion for learning, all built upon a solid foundation of knowledge.

975 Stout Road, Colorado Springs, CO, USA

talk2tcaboard@gmail.com

719-484-0091

tcatitans.org